## PETER GIBSON MP



## HOUSE OF COMMONS LONDON SW1A 0AA

February 2023

Dear Contituent

Thank you for your email about hospices and the cost of energy.

I understand that hospices are concerned about rising energy bills due to the increase of the cost of living and note the issues raised by Hospice UK. I can assure you that the Government is taking action to support hospices to ensure that they can continue to provide care to patients.

Hospices benefit from the Government's Energy Bill Relief Scheme (EBRS), which reduces how much they need to spend on their energy and gives them certainty over their budgets. In April 2023, the EBRS will be replaced by the Energy Bill Discount Scheme (EBDS) which will run until March 2024. The EBDS will support hospices by providing a discount on gas and electricity unit prices.

Hospices will receive a per-unit discount to their energy bills during the 12-month period from April 2023 to March 2024, subject to a maximum discount. The discount will be applied if wholesale prices are above a certain price threshold. For most non-domestic energy users in the UK these maximum discounts have been set at £19.61 per megawatt hour (MWh) with a price threshold of £302 per MWh for electricity, and at £6.97 per MWh with a price threshold of £107 per MWh for gas.

In addition to the Government's support for energy bills, NHS England is supporting palliative and end of life care across the country. For example, palliative and end of life care for children and young people is being supported through the Children and Young People's hospice grant, providing £21 million in 2022/23, rising to £25 million in 2023/24.

Furthermore, as part of the NHS Long Term Plan, up to £5 million in 2022/23 of match funding has been made available to commissioners who increase their overall level of investment in local children's palliative and end of life care services, rising to up to £7 million in 2023/24.

Moreover, as co-chair of the Hospice and End of Life Care APPG in Parliament, I am in regular contact with Hospice UK and regularly speak in Parliament to champion the work they do. This week I have invited the hospices across the week for a roundtable discussion and will be sure to raise the issues that are discussed with my Ministerial colleagues. Please be assured that supporting hospice care is something that I remain committed to and I will continue to engage productively with Ministers and stakeholders in the weeks and months ahead.

## Member of Parliament for Darlington

Constituency Office: 34 Duke Street, Darlington, Co. Durham, DL3 7AQ Telephone: 01325 711711

Email: peter.gibson.mp@parliament.uk Website: www.petergibson.org





Once again, thank you for taking the time to contact me and if I can ever be of any further assistance to you then please do not hesitate to contact me again. If you would like to keep up to date with my activities as your Member of Parliament then please subscribe to my Darlington Matters newsletter using this link: <a href="https://www.petergibson.org/signup">www.petergibson.org/signup</a>

PETER GIBSON MP